

# Llangan Primary School Newsletter Autumn Term 2020



Dring yn Uchel – Dring yn Uwch Climb High – Climb Higher

6/11/2020

# Dear Parent/Carer,

Welcome back to a new term. I hope you enjoyed some family time during the half term break.

The school continues ensuring class bubbles are maintained and that all children are sanitising / handwashing regularly. With COVID numbers rising, we ask for your continued support in assisting us to keep our school operational this includes social distancing during drop off and collection in the carpark.

At this time of the year, we have the added issue of Norovirus (winter vomiting bug.) This is highly contagious so we respectfully ask that if your child has any symptoms of vomiting or diarrhoea, that they remain home for **48 hours** after the last episode of illness.

## Keeping warm & well

We have received guidance from the LEA about the use of heating systems and ventilation at the school.

We need to balance keeping the school well ventilated with the need to keep warm as the temperature drops. We are mindful that because we need to maintain good ventilation, that some children may begin to feel cold in the classes.

Please consider layering your children's clothing (vests and long sleeves / trousers and even fleeces and gilets). It's important that the children are comfortable in class.

Diolch yn fawr,

Sue Price Headteacher

#### **DATES FOR YOUR DIARY**

9<sup>th</sup> Nov – Parent consultations yr 5/6 10<sup>th</sup> Nov – Parent consultations yr 1/2 11<sup>th</sup> Nov – Parent consultations Rec 12<sup>th</sup> Nov – Parent consultation yr 3 13<sup>th</sup> Nov – Parent consultations Yr 4

Please make sure you check ParentPay and Schoop for any messages. Schoop app can be downloaded and the Login ID is: 7056

#### HARVEST CELEBRATION

After a few technical difficulties, we did upload our Harvest performances on Google classroom and SeaSaw. We are keen to know if you could access the show and any other feedback so we can consider our options for our Christmas celebrations. The church at Penllyn have emailed their thanks for your kind donations to the Food bank and Llamau charities.

### **MUFTI DAY DONATION APPEAL**



A huge thank you for all of the MUFTI donations we have received today!

Mr Howells (Poppy appeal organiser for the Cowbridge area) was delighted to receive our email offering our support. It is obviously a charity close to your hearts too as we had a biggest collection to date raising over £92.00.

Thank you again for donating to such a great cause.

#### **SCHOOL LUNCHES**



Please ensure your ParentPay for school meals is in credit. Any debt is charged to the school.

We are on **week 2** of the menu next week. There are no changes to the menu for this week.

We are still able to offer baguettes as an additional option from the hot meal of the day with the following fillings, ham, cheese, tuna or sausage (sausage baguettes are not available on Thursday as the preparation for Roast dinner is too time consuming.)

Please complete the baguette order form or email the school by 9.30am on a Monday if your child would like a baguette as these are ordered in advance for the week.

Thank you.



We are very pleased to inform you Mrs Antoniou has given birth to a beautiful baby girl on Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> November.

Baby Eleni arrived a little earlier than expected weighing 6lb 8oz.

Congratulations to the Antoniou family on your new addition from everyone at Llangan primary.



# Friday 13th November



On Children in Need day, children are invited to wear clothes that reflect the colours of the rainbow in exchange for a donation.

The Head Boy, Head Girl and their deputies came up with this fantastic idea.

To minimise cash coming into school and for your convenience, we have contacted ParentPay and set up a donations page on their website. You will be able to access this when you log in to your account. We have noted some families have already donated which is much appreciated.

#### **INSET DAY – ADVANCED WARNING**

An INSET day has been arranged for **Monday 4**<sup>th</sup> **January.** School will be closed to all pupils for the day and will re-open Tuesday 5<sup>th</sup> January.



www.llanganprimaryschool.co.uk

Twitter: @llanganprimary